
Parish Leadership 
 

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 

 frobrien@stmattpar.org 

Doug Peltak, Deacon 

 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 

 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 

 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministries 

 jmsweetums@aol.com 

Diane Balinski, Office Manager 

 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 

April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 

 alowe@stmattpar.org 

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 

     ddoona@stmattpar.org  

James Cannava, Maintenance 

Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 
 

St. Vincent dePaul  Society  -  978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 
 The Lord’s Day 

      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  

  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 

       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   
  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     
  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 

       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:   9: 00 a.m.  
 

 Holy Day 

       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

Mission Statement 
To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 
appearance, a true Christian community. 
 

Faith Formation 
Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 
God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us and 
then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 
Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 
individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 
children, a comprehensive Confirmation program, intergenerational 
learning in a variety of formats, and an adult enrichment program. 
For more information, contact  Theresa  Sa la f ia 
(tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Community Prayer Line 
Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 
offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests may 
also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 
Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 
Christian community and are interested in learning more about 
initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 
 

Infant Baptism 
Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 
children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  
Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 
two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis and 
the choosing of godparents. 
 

Adult Confirmation 
Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 
sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 
 

Reconciliation 
This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as Penance 
and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or by 
appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 
sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, or 
confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and 
anointed with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in the 
home or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more details. 
 

Marriage 
Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 
months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of marriage 
preparation. 
 

Welcome New Parishioners! 
We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 
Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances or 
register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming you to 
our parish community. 

 

Saint Matthias Parish 
409 Hemenway St.  

Marlborough, MA 01752 
 



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS  
 

Saturday, January 13 

 Celebration of the Eucharist    
  Church, 4:00 p.m.   

 Marlborough Community Cupboard  

  Collection bins at church entrances  
  

  Sunday, January 14 
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist  
      Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Marlborough Community Cupboard  

  Collection bins at church entrances  

 Coffee Social  
  Parish Hall, 11:00 a.m.   
 

Monday,  January 15 
 

 Parish Office Closed 

       Observance of Martin Luther King Jr. Day  
 

Tuesday,  January 16 
 

 Parish Pastoral Council Meeting (PPC)  
      Downstairs Conference Room, 7:15 p.m. 
   

Wednesday,  January 17 

 Shawl Ministry  
   Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m. 

 St. Vincent DePaul Meeting  
   Parish Hall, 7:00 p.m. 
 

Thursday, January 18 

 Choir Rehearsal  
   Church, 7:00 p.m. 

 

Saturday, January 20 

 Celebration of the Eucharist    
  Church, 4:00 p.m.   
 

Sunday, January 21 

 Faith Formation Grades 1—5   

   Parish Hall / Class Room, 8:30 a.m. to 9:45 a.m.  

 Celebration of the Eucharist   

         Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social  

         Parish Hall, following Mass  

 Faith Formation Grade 9  and 10 

   Church 10:00 a.m. / 11:00 a.m.—Noon 

 Faith Formation Grades 6 through 8  

   Parish Hall / Class Room, 6:00 p.m. to 7:15 p.m.  

ST. MATTHIAS PARISH, MARLBOROUGH, MA 

Office Hours  for the Week of January 14 

 

Tuesday and Thursday 

9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  
 

Wednesday  

 9:00 a.m. —  Noon 

```````````````````````````````````````````` 
 

The Parish Office will be 

closed on  

Monday, January 15  

in Observance of  

Martin Luther King Day  
   

 

Weekday Mass for the Week of  January 14 
 

Weekday Celebration of the Eucharist will be held on:  
 

Monday, Tuesday and Friday 

 9:00 a.m. Downstairs Conference Room 

INTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

Saturday, January 13 — 4:00 p.m. 
 

In Memoriam  

Frank and Leah Calore 

Joseph Calore  

Eleanor Laspada   
 

Sunday, January 14 — 10:00 a.m.  
 

People of St. Matthias Parish  
 

Saturday, January 20 — 4:00 p.m. 
 

People of St. Matthias Parish  
 

Sunday, January 21 — 10:00 a.m.  
 

Marie Winske — 3 Year Anniversary  

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST   

WORSHIP BOOKLET 
 

        The Worship Aid can be found in the pews. This 

booklet contains Mass responses as well as our musical 

selections.  Lift your voices in celebration.    

     After use, please return the booklet to the book rack 

located in the pew.     Thank You.  

                                                                     

    

  Gifts of Sanctuary and Altar Candles  

for the month of January are  

donated in memory of  
 

Frank and Leah Calore  

Eleanor Laspada  

Joseph Calore 



FROM FR. FRAN  

Epiphany Thanks 

 

Even with the below zero temperatures last Sunday, we 

had a great turn out for our annual Epiphany Breakfast.  

Many thanks to Sue and Dale Dolesh for coordinating the 

event and putting together a great crew who did a super job 

in feeding the faithful! 

 

A New Liturgical Season 

 

With this weekend our liturgical calendar turns to 

Ordinary Time.  Liturgical colors change from the white 

and gold of Christmas to green, which we haven’t seen 

since November. During this six week period, which will 

end with Ash Wednesday on February 14, the church 

doesn’t celebrate any particular aspect of Christ’s life ( e.g. 

his birth at Christmas, his resurrection during the Easter 

Season), rather, we will view the many different aspects of 

his ministry in the gospel readings for the season. 

The scriptures proclaimed during the liturgical calendar 

are on a three year cycle: A, B, and C. Beginning in Advent 

we started a “B” cycle of readings which highlights the 

Gospel of Mark. This year, during the winter stretch of 

Ordinary Time, we will hear Mark tell us about the call of 

the first disciples, and he will also witness to a number of 

Jesus’ miraculous healings. 

Of the three readings we will hear proclaimed each 

week, the Old Testament and Gospel readings will play off 

each other, while the second readings will move 

independently through the first letter of St. Paul to the 

Corinthians. 

I encourage you to take some time with these readings 

during the week.  They are sighted in our bulletin and you 

may also find them at numerous places on the internet 

including the USCCB (United States Conference of 

Catholic Bishops) “daily readings” web site, and the app: 

“iMissal” which gives you the readings, not only for 

Sundays but for each day of the week in a calendar format. 

Read them over to prepare for celebrating the Eucharist and 

then read them over again during the week as you apply 

their lessons to everyday life. 

 

Buildings,  Grounds and Tech 

 

 After a discussion with the Parish Finance Council, I 

would like to actively seek out parishioners to be members 

of a Building and Grounds Committee to help us assess the 

needs of the physical plant and suggest improvements.  I 

am looking for folks with experience in contracting, project 

management, landscaping, and the skilled trades.  Please 

consider assisting our parish by sharing your talents so that 

we can keep the property and buildings in great shape.  Let 

me know if you are interested by dropping and e mail or 

speaking with me in person. 

 Speaking of our buildings, as I wrote last week, we are 

dealing with a heating issue in the unit that services the 

parish hall. The particular piece of equipment is 

independent of the boiler we installed a few years ago.  So 

rest assured, the boiler is working nicely! 

Another victim of the recent power outage was a part 

of our computer system. A server got fried, probably due to 

a power surge.  This has led us to an overall evaluation of 

our computer system along with our phone system. 

You may remember me mentioning a while back that 

our phones need some TLC. In fact, the phones would do 

better in a museum than on our desks. (When it rains, one 

line is nothing but static).  In the coming months, I will 

give you more info as we get closer to a solution for both 

of these issues. In the meantime, if 

you don’t receive a timely answer 

to a phone call or e mail, please 

keep trying, it may just be that the 

system has swallowed your 

message.  The joys of the high tech 

age! 

 

JANUARY 14, 2017 

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 

 Weekly Offertory Goal:                        $4,000.00 

 Total Collection of January 6 and 7        $2,948.00* 

       Of that amount Partial WeShare donation    $   395.00 

Parishioners Celebrating Mass………...……..         283 
 

*As of the bulletin submission date, the WeShare donations 

for January 5 were not available and are not reflected in the 

collection totals.   

Special Collections for January 2018 
 

January 13 and 14—Parish Maintenance  

January 27 and 28—Support of the Church around the World 
 

 GRAND ANNUAL  
 

     Goal    $80,000 
 

   Total Pledged                      $52,205  

   Total Received                      $45,495 

   Total to Reach Goal                     $27,795 

   Number of Families Pledged              99 
 



SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

     The following Faith Formation classes will meet as 

scheduled below next weekend Sunday, January 21, 

2018.    

 

Grades 1 through 5  8:30 – 9:45 a.m.  
 

Grades 9 and 10     10:00 a. m.  Mass attendance   

          followed by coffee  social  

          and meeting  until noon 
 

Grades 6 through 8  6:00 – 7:15 p.m.  

 

Pray for the Healing  

of  the s ick 
 

 

Please Pray For… 
Richard Abraham, Joyce Belliveau, Boyle Family, Conor 

Canavan, Elisangela Cardoso, Peggy Cronin, Delia Cruz, 

Connie Cyr, Del Cyr, Rita Dennison, Clara Mae Dickerson, 

Grace Dowd,  Doyle Family, Jack Duprey, Trevor Faulls, 

Colin Fawkes, Lee Ann Fital, John Gifford, Hannah Gluck, 

Philomena Hedin, Russ Hokanson, Cristina Janunas, Emma 

Johnson, Kathryn Keeler, Mary Martocci, Emma Larrivee, 

Maura McGuiness, Holly McIntyre, Kay McNeill, Roger 

Melenson, Michael Messom, Glenn Molloy, Theresa Morrill, 

Deborah Natoli, Jennifer Natoli, Theresa Perry, Jean Peltak, 

Janet Pilecki, Michael Pilecki, Andy Rivers, Lois Schofield, 

Benjamin Smith, Edward Suzano, Andrew Tivnan, Ray 

Thomas, Trunfio Family, Jenny Weibel and Robert Vona.  

FAITH FORMATION  

MARLBOROUGH COMMUNITY CUPBOARD 

COLLECTION — JANUARY 13 AND 14 
 

    Our monthly food collection bins will be placed at the 

church entrances the weekend of January 13 and 14.  A 

simple way of giving to support our neighbors and friends  

through the winter months.  

     In addition to donating food items, some of the 

services that the Cupboard provides and which you may 

assist with are the donation of personal hygiene items, 

baby diapers, clothing and pet food. Other options include 

on-line donations to feed a family and 

food delivery to homebound seniors 

through our Senior Mobile Market 

program. Check out the United Way 

website: https://www.uwotc.org/MCC 

for more information.  Thank you.  

 

 

MASS, FAITH FORMATION, AND EVENTS 

WEATHER CANCELLATION POLICY 
      

     Information regarding cancellation of Mass, Faith 

Formation classes, and St. Matthias Parish Events will 

be published on the website's homepage.  The voicemail 

message will also be changed to reflect  any cancellations. 

     In addition, Faith Formation class cancellations will be 

reported on WBZ (Channel 4), WCVB  (Channel 5) and 

NBC CW56 7 News (Channel 56) as well as WBZ (1030) 

or WRKO (608) AM  radio. 

     During the week, the general rule is that if Marlborough 

Public Schools are closed the office will  be closed and 

there will be no morning Mass.  If there is a delayed 

opening the office will be  open, but morning Mass will be 

cancelled.    

NEXT WEEK’S SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 

 

Readings for January 20 and January 21 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Jonah 3:1-5, 10; 1 Corinthians 7:29-31; Mark 1:14-20  

   UPCOMING PARISH 

MEETINGS 
 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 16—7:15 P.M.  

DOWNSTAIRS CONFERENCE ROOM 
 

    Parish Pastoral Council meeting for members will be held 

on Tuesday, January 16, 2018 in the Downstairs 

Conference room beginning at 7:15 p.m.   We are looking 

forward  to a great start for the 2018 planning year for our 

parish and its community members.  If you are unable to 

attend, please call the parish office.     
 

ST. V INCENT DEPAUL SOCIETY MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 17—7:00 P.M.  

PARISH HALL 
 

  Members of the St. Matthias Parish St. Vincent 

DePaul Society will be holding a meeting on 

Wednesday, January 17 at 7:00 p.m. If you are 

interested in helping members of your community who 

look for assistance in their everyday lives, please  mark 

your calendar and plan to attend. Everyone is 

encouraged to pray for the efforts of their critical 

mission.  



CHRISTMAS  ENVIRONMENT   
T HANK  YOU  

 

     Many hands make light work and that 

was truly the case with the set up and 

breakdown of the Christmas decorations in the church.  This 

was truly a team effort and we would like to thank the 

following people for graciously giving of their time on 

Christmas Eve morning and again on Epiphany 

Sunday:  Gene Balinski, Carol Bloem, Sue and Dale 

Dolesh, Anne Marie Ebert, Sean Fallon, Mat Gauvin, Diane 

and Johnny Guigno, Jeanine, Emily, Lilly, and Steve 

Hinterneder, Mary Ann Mauro, Judy and Ed McManus, 

Patty Murphy, and Beth and Mike Vinci. 

     Thank you also to Tracy Gilpin for, once again, 

designing such beautiful bulletin boards. 

Patricia Fischer and Diane Balinski, Art & Environment 

BOSTON CELTICS VS.  

NEW ORLEANS PELICANS 

RAFFLE TICKETS  
 

Tuesday, January 16, 2018  

Loge 13,  Row 2,  Seats 9ð12  
 

Raffle Tickets On Sale After Mass  

January 13 and 14 
 

(Drawing 1/14 at 11:20 

During the Coffee Social)   
  

Raffle Ticket $10 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE  

ARCHDIOCESE OF BOSTON 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 
 

  Starting this month, the collection schedule for 

the Archdiocese of Boston - Special Collections will be re-

structured to reduce the number of collections in the 

calendar year to be more convenient for our generous 

donors, while also enhancing the support of the mission of 

the Church at the same time.  

    The special collections will be grouped by common 

mission categories to reduce the number of collections 

(previously 17) to 10. For your convenience, those 

receiving envelopes will continue to receive special 

collection envelopes in the mail, and the collection 

schedule will be posted on the monthly calendar (found on 

the St. Matthias Parish website: http://www.stmattpar.org/

parish-calendar) and posted in the Parish Financial 

Stewardship section in the weekly bulletin. Whatever the 

schedule, your continued support of the Archdiocese is  

greatly appreciated . 


